Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

September 3, 2019
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Ronald Jennings, Bernard Rod, Sidney Green, Jane Merkin, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Nicholas Jackson, Corinne Yourman 
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the July meeting were approved.
Old Business
Tracy Rezvani said that the list of Lunch and Learn Programs was sent electronically to the libraries, but we have not heard back from them about any interest for the winter.  Nicholas Jackson said that he owed a follow up email to Ms. Rezvani regarding email addresses for the Listserve Project.  Ms. Rezvani confirmed that she was looking for information on community blogs and local papers.
New Business

Staff informed the Committee that it received a list of seven candidates for interviews for vacant positions. Two Committee members are needed to be on the nominating committee to conduct the interviews.  Sidney Green and Bernard Rod volunteered to participate. It was decided to conduct the interviews on two different days starting at 8:30 am. Staff will contact the candidates and attempt to schedule the interviews for September 17 and 18. Jane Merkin informed the Committee that Jamie Raskin’s staff is planning a town hall on how to prepare for retirement, and asked for suggestions for speakers. Ms. Rezvani said that she could get her a list.  Ronald Jennings said he does have experience doing retirement workshops and is willing to volunteer.
Office Report

Staff reported on statistics for the month of July and August. Retail topped the list for July, followed by Automotive and Home Improvement. Home Improvement topped the list for August, followed by Retail, Towing, and Automotive. In July, staff did presentations on scams to the JCC Women’s Connection, and on Protecting Seniors from Fraud and Abuse at Kensington Park Senior Living. Staff also attended a consumer roundtable on legal and legislative developments. In August, staff did a single parent workshop on Home Improvement at Montgomery College, and a program on Radio America focusing on Home Improvement.  Volunteers also staffed a table at the Power Conference at the Marriott Conference Center.  OCP’s most recent move back date was October 10, however it is anticipated that it will be extended again. There were two local news reports referencing OCP. The first involved a towing firm not providing change to consumers paying cash (NBC4).  The second involved criminal charges issued against an unlicensed home improvement contractor in a $190,000 case (WJLA). 
The meeting adjourned at 9:05 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 8, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
